
January 10, 2021

Roseanna Young, RN
19 Hemlock Hill Rd.
Edgecomb, ME 04556
Roseanna.young108@gmail.com
207-330-9080

Dear Senator Claxton, Representative Meyer, and Esteemed Committee Members,

I would like to thank you for your time and attention to this matter. I am writing to urge you to 
vote, “Ought to Pass” on Bill LD 867 – An Act to Prohibit Mandatory COVID-19 Vaccination for 5 
Years to Allow for Safety Testing and Investigations into Reproductive Harm.

I have been a nurse for 10 years and I love what I do, it is my calling in this life. I started as an 
LPN and worked my way up, as a single mother, to a RN. I have close to $50,000 in student 
loans for a profession that I can no longer practice due to my own medical decisions. I worked 
on the front line in the hospital with COVID patients for a year, wore the proper PPE followed 
standard practice without any ill effects. 

To pay my bills, I am now working at home, staring a computer all day, making calls to sell 
people medical services or devices. There is no longer any hands-on patient care, which is what 
I was put on this earth to do. I must make a conscious effort every day not to fall into 
depression and for this I turn to God. Although I can pay my bills, that is all I can afford to do. 
The savings account has been all but used up. Gone are the extras I would do for my daughters 
and my grandsons. There are no more impromptu trips to museum or miniature golf or 
weekend getaways. 

I received a phone call from my younger sister a couple weeks ago telling me that my dad was 
rushed to the ER via ambulance because he had lost consciousness four times after receiving his 
booster shot. The fear that I felt is indescribable and although he seems to be okay now, that 
fear is still there because we don’t know the long-term effects. 

I had COVID not too long ago. As soon as I felt the nasal congestion, I started taking Quercetin, 
increased my Vitamin D and C, Zinc, and gargled with Scope 3 times a day. I also did a nasal was 
with 1% iodine 2 times a day. With these measures, my symptoms were well managed, and I 
was back to 100% in a week and a half. I do have asthma, so I was concerned when I was 
diagnosed. Now I have natural immunity but that isn’t even acknowledged even though any 
other required vaccination for my profession recognizes natural immunity. 

Thank you for your time, 
Roseanna Young, RN
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